Info

From: Info

Sent: November-20-18 10:18 AM

To: Mitchell, Lisa

Subject: NIRB 18XN049: Information Request # 1 for Government of Nunavut's “Arviat Fuel Capacity
Increase” Project Proposal

Attachments: 181120-18XN049-Information Request #1-OA2E.pdf

Dear Lisa Mitchell:

Please see the attached correspondence from the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) requesting the
submission of additional information in support of the NIRB's Screening of Government of Nunavut’s (GN) “Arviat Fuel
Capacity Increase” project proposal (NIRB: 18XN049; NPC: 148944).

Should you have any questions or require clarification regarding this information request, you are encouraged to
contact Andrea Omilgoitok, Environmental Administrator at 867-983-4615 or via email at info@nirb.ca.

Best regards,

Andrea Omilgoitok
Environmental Administrator

Nunavut Impact Review Board
P.O. Box 1360 (29 Mitik)
Cambridge Bay, NU, X0B 0CO
Phone: 867-983-4600

Toll Free: 1-866-233-3033
Fax: 867-983-2594

E-mail: info@nirb.ca

Web: www.nirb.ca



